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March 4, 2022 
 

Sisters and Brothers, 

 
Negotiations with the Company have progressed well the past three weeks 
via Zoom, however there is still work to be done. Your Committee has 
been working diligently and will continue to do so until we have addressed 
all of the non-monetary issues and/or demands.  

 
Moving forward, with the easing of government and health restrictions, 
our hope is to meet in person with the Company when we begin the 
monetary portion of negotiations. 

 
We appreciate your patience and support as we continue to work through 
the bargaining process. 

 
In solidarity,  

Your Unifor Ontario BTS Bargaining Committee 

 
Ontario BTS Bargaining Committee:     
Jim Fling, Local 34-O 
Colum Lynn, Local 1996-O  
Kevin Paddon, Local 31 
Mike Snell, Local 30-O         
Clayton Nunn, National Representative 
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